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June 12, 2023 
 
Andy Azacarraga 
M.A. Concrete Construction, Inc. 
2323 River Road 
Grand Junction, CO 81505 
 
20 Road Gravel Pit, Permit No. M-2005-061, Inspection Problem Abated  
 
Dear Mr. Azacarraga: 

On November 10, 2021 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) conducted an 
inspection of the above referenced site.  Hydrologic Balance was cited as a problem for failing to 
demonstrate sufficient water rights for the exposed groundwater. Corrective actions required 
you to provide documentation from the Division of Water Resources (DWR) in the form of a well 
permit, substitute water supply plan or approved water augmentation plan by the corrective 
action date. 

On June 9, 2023 the Division received a copy of the approved well permit from DWR.  This satisfies 
the corrective action and it is considered abated.  

Please note that one additional inspection problem remains – Revise the Mine Plan to clarify the 
groundwater monitoring wells.  

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact 
me.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Amy Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
EC: Travis Marshall, Senior EPS, DRMS 


